TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes

June 27, 2018
MEMBERS PRESENT:  John Adams, David Smith. Jim McGoff
OTHERS PRESENT: Cecily Richardson, Ken Wrene, Tom Thomson, Ruth Hook (Selectboard Administrator Assistant)
Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM
I. Old Business
A. Board Reports
David S reported that the rat wall had been installed yesterday, June 26, around the Town Office building. The Energy Committee wants to come in with thoughts on how to address the Town Office foundation.

David S shared with the board members information on pre-fabricated steel bridges for both temporary and permanent applications from ADM Welding & Fabrication, LLC in Warren Pa. John A will follow up and report back to the board.
B. Other
David S reminded the board that they need to re-assign the Committees that Paul Goundrey represented.
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John A is Representative for the Fire Dept., Police Dept., Administrator Assistant, and Bridges. As Bridges are part of the Highway, he will be working with Jim M on Bridges till Jim is ready to take over. David S is Representative for the Treasure and Tax Collector.

II. New Business
A. Correspondence

The Selectboard received an email from the Conservation Committee. John A will contact the Committee to clarify the email’s members terms concerns.

B. Other
Jim M presented to the Selectboard information from BMSI (town’s software program) a copy of their PowerPoint presentation that explains installing their time clock software package into the town’s system. Jim M will follow up with James Foley, BMSI National Sales Manager.
Jim M proposed that the Selectboard meetings be recorded. Jim M will follow up with the State of NH on Rules and Regulations and report back to the board.

Tom Thomson reported that he had gotten the report from DES, Shane Csiki about drainage in the Jacobs Brook. He noted that the concerns for the potential channel blocking had not been addressed. He will contact DES for guidelines on how the town needs to fix the problem, i.e.: permits? He will follow up with the Selectboard.
David S expressed his concern that the town employee time sheets reflected a straight 8 hour day (7am – 3pm) without deducting a ½ hour off for lunch breaks.
Jim M reported that Tim Chase had started working as a Temporary Part-time Road Crew Member yesterday, June 26. First project was to grade the roads.

The Selectboard is in the process of creating an Archertown Hill Road Advisory Committee. A motion was made. “The scope of this Committee is to evaluate Archertown Hill Road between High Bridge Road and Blackberry Hill Road for potential rebuilding. Consideration to include but not limited to drainage, base, surface recommendations, including a budget allowance to be submitted to the Selectboard by October 10, 2018”. Motion 2nd and passed. 

C. Accounts Payable

The accounts payable folders were reviewed and signed where necessary.

V. Comments & Questions from Public

Ruth H mentioned that Debbie Hadlock wanted the Selectboard to know that Bill Quackenbush, Boston Cane Recipient, had passed. A review of records will now be carried out to determine who is eligible to be the next recipient.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of June 13, 2018 were approved as amended.

A motion was made to enter into nonpublic personal session at 7:00 PM. A roll call vote of member’s present was taken with a decision in the affirmative.
The board resumed the regular meeting at 9:20 PM. A vote was taken with a decision in the affirmative to seal the minutes of the nonpublic session.
VI.   Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 PM

Respectfully Submitted,
Ruth Hook (Selectboard Administrator Assistant)
